By fax: (819) 953-4911

Sunday, February 10th 2008

Honourable Chuck Strahl

Minister of Indian and Northern Affairs

10 Wellington Street

Gatineau, Qc K1A0H4

Re: Leadership review at Barriere Lake

Mr. Minister,

After reading the report that I had sent you in regards to the above mentioned subject, I realized that my last sentence: “To the best of my knowledge, it was in accordance with the Mitchikanibikok Anishnabe Onakinakewin”, could cause confusion.

This statement reflects only the way in which the candidates were nominated during the review and the choice of candidates by the members of Barriere Lake. It does not confirm that all other Leadership review regulations were observed.

I cannot swear that Article 8.11 (2)(3)(4)(5) and (6) was observed because I only had access to the list of persons voting and the Mitchikanibikok Anishanabe Onakinakewin. I cannot guarantee therefore that the Elder’s Council was advised or that proper notification for a leadership review was carried out according to the regulations, that is to say, if everyone eligible to vote for Chief and Council had been duly notified.

My sincere best wishes,

Laurier Riel

Neutral observer

(819) 441-8420
